meriean Logion Hiitiany Home: (602) 839-8008

Dgpartment of Kontuehy Gett: (502) 650- 1268

Grosidont, Pom Do Wi (502) 839-2210

182 Hithory Poad Graw (602) 539-6525
L0342 December 2007

The PRESIDENT’S HATS OFF goes to District 8 for reaching 65% for their District !!!!

I can tell that the Holiday Season is here. I feel like the Thanksgiving turkey ... stuffed! I hope
that you and your family had a wonderful Thanksgiving with plenty of quality family time.

Membership - I am very proud of the work you have done on membership in the last 2 months.
We are currently 1,558 members behind where we were this time last year. We are 10” in a field
of 14 for the Southern Division, and back to 28" place at National, but that is all OK. Since
October 1%, we have went from 21% up to 56% in membership! We are quickly closing the gap
with the American Legion... I can almost see Commander Sidney with that UK hat on!! In all
seriousness, we have made leaps and bounds and I am asking you to continue sending
membership in weekly. It looks like our Department will miss the 65% goal for National but I
am confident we will hit the 80% target to National if we do not slow down. Please keep up the
good work Ladies!! Speaking of membership, our Department Chairman and I thought we
missed something at Fall Conference. National did not have a 50% goal this year because of how
the renewals were sent out. We have decided to go back and pick that up. If your Unit was 50%
at Fall Conference, they will get their award at the Winter Conference. We feel that the Units
that reached this goal deserve the recognition even though it was not a National goal.
Remember***your Unit assessments must be paid in order to receive awards. Also, don’t forget
that the Early Bird Award is for any Unit that reaches 100% to Department by December 31%.

Our Healing Field dedication was wonderful. We had between 500 - 600 in attendance with
almost half of the fallen servicemen & servicewomen represented by family members and
friends. It was very cold after the sun went down and General Storm went well beyond his
allotted speaking time but all of the families were very touched, grateful, and proud of our
Healing Field. I was also very impressed with the attendance and support of the American
Legion Family. A few of the Ladies even baked home made cookies for the event. Special thanks
to those ladies. I think the American Legion Family made a huge statement to these families and
our communities. One family member said “ I see the American Legion in a whole new light. I
never realized they care so much and do so many things. It is very nice to know that there are so
many people that will continue to remember our loss. Thank you all so much for everything you
have done”. Anyone that was there can tell you the appreciation from these families was from the
heart.



Winter Conference is right around the corner. Our special guest Peggy Monroe, Southern
Division National Vice President will be visiting with us. We really want to have our membership
up to par... this means we need to make sure we reach our 80% goal as of January 23, the
Wednesday prior to her visit, as I am sure that membership will be the main topic of her address
to our members. We have a very busy Conference scheduled with workshops scheduled to begin
at 3:00 on Friday afternoon. The Chairmen have taken time to organize these workshops, I hope
that our members take time to attend them. We will also find time for fun & surprises !!

Our National Honorary Junior Chaplain has ask that every Auxiliary member send her prayers
for our troops for Christmas and she will forward them on. Please send your prayers to Hannah
Kraft. Her email address is jpetho’a bellsouth.net '

Last of all, my travels for December will include the VA Banquet in Lexington, 1* District
meeting in Paducah, and 3 days in Indianapolis with the Strategic Planning Committee. It seems
slow compared to the last several months but I assure you we will be working hard on
membership and I hope to make up some well deserved time with my family over the Holidays.

In closing, I would like to ask each of you to remember the following items while we try to
survive the Holidays.

*Midyear Reports

* Make your reservations for Winter Conference

* Achieve the Early Bird Award - 100% to Department by December 31*

**PAY UNIT ASSESSMENTS SO YOU WILL BE ELIGIBLE FOR AWARDS

* Remember our troops and their families

* Remember our homeless, elderly, and shut ins over the Holidays

* Give a Christmas gift to yourself ** Pay the dues for someone less fortunate in your Unit.
I have done this the last few years and it makes for a nice small gift to myself to know that I
have helped someone else.

I hope that each of you have a wonderful Holiday Season and ...... remember what it actually
represents,

GOD BLESS AMERICA & GOD BLESS THE AMERICAN LEGION FAMILY
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WELL LADIES, AS PROMISED, IS THE ATTACHED LETTER TO BE SENT TO
OUR U.S. CONGRESSMAN, U.S. SENATOR AND THE PRESIDENT. AT THE FALL
CONFERENCE YOU WERE GIVEN ALL THE NECESSARY ADDRESSES. PLEASE
COPY FOR YOUR UNIT AND SEND THE LETTERS OUT THIS MONTH. THE 110"
CONGRESS WILL BE IN SESSION IN JANUARY. PLEASE LET THEM KNOW
THAT WE STAND BEHIND OUR LEGION ON THESE MATTERS. ALSO,
REMEMBER TO COPY ME ANY RESPONSES THAT YOU MAY RECEIVE. ALSO,
JUST A REMINDER, I NEED A MID YEAR REPORT BY JANUARY 5", LET’S DO
OUR PART TO HELP OUR ORGANIZATION.

ANN BETSEKAS
LEGISLATIVE CHAIRPERSON
L ; :
@ HEADQUARTERS BULLETIN Wt

I THOUGHT I WOULD USE THIS EXTRA SPACE AND TYPE YOU A SHORT
BULLETIN. IJUST WANT TO BRING YOU UP TO DATE AS TO WHAT IS GOING
ON HERE AT YOUR HEADQUARTERS. JANET AND 1 HAVE BEEN VERY BUSY
AND WE WANT TO THANK YOU FOR THAT. WITH NATIONAL SENDING THE
RENEWAL NOTICES OUT IN OCTOBER INSTEAD OF JUNE/JULY, WE REALLY
WERE GETTING WORRIED ABOUT OUR MEMBERSHIP, IT WAS JUST
COMING IN VERY SLOWLY....... THEN COMES MID-OCTOBER AND IT ALL
CHANGED QUICKLY. WE HAVE BEEN GETTING IT TO NATIONAL AS FAST AS
WE COULD AND I AM HAPPY -TO SAY THAT AT THE MOMENT, WE ARE UP
TO DATE ON ALL OF IT. THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR SENDING IT QUICKLY.

FOR THOSE OF YOU THAT HAVE “VIM” MEMBERS, THEY SHOULD HAVE
GOTTEN THEIR 2008 CARD DIRECTLY FROM NATIONAL THIS YEAR, WE
HAVE ALREADY GIVEN YOUR UNIT CREDIT FOR THEM.

NOW ALL YOU NEED DO IS TO GET YOUR ASSESSMENTS PAID BY THE END
OF DECEMBER. YOU GET THE AMOUNT BY MULTIPLYING THE NUMBER OF
SENIOR MEMBERS YOU WOUND UP WITH FOR 2007 BY .15 CENTS, ADDING
THAT AMOUNT TO THE $30.00 FOR VETERANS; THEN THERE IS THE BOND
AND IT IS STILL $6.00 AND .25 CENTS FOR EACH PAST UNIT PRESIDENT THAT
IS STILL A MEMBER OF YOUR UNIT. PUT THESE ALL TOGETHER OR SEND IN
SEPARATE CHECKS. (OVER)




























































